
Forensic Science Regulator calls for
change in final report

Help us improve GOV.UK

To help us improve GOV.UK, we’d like to know more about your visit today.
We’ll send you a link to a feedback form. It will take only 2 minutes to fill
in. Don’t worry we won’t send you spam or share your email address with
anyone.

Email address 

Send me the survey

£135m boost to support T Level
students to succeed

Help us improve GOV.UK

To help us improve GOV.UK, we’d like to know more about your visit today.
We’ll send you a link to a feedback form. It will take only 2 minutes to fill
in. Don’t worry we won’t send you spam or share your email address with
anyone.

Email address 

Send me the survey

New date: Webinar on fish speciation
for food authenticity

http://www.government-world.com/forensic-science-regulator-calls-for-change-in-final-report/
http://www.government-world.com/forensic-science-regulator-calls-for-change-in-final-report/
http://www.government-world.com/135m-boost-to-support-t-level-students-to-succeed/
http://www.government-world.com/135m-boost-to-support-t-level-students-to-succeed/
http://www.government-world.com/webinar-on-fish-speciation-for-food-authenticity/
http://www.government-world.com/webinar-on-fish-speciation-for-food-authenticity/


This webinar was originally announced for 3 February. However, due to an
impact of Covid-19 outside of our control, we are having to postpone this
webinar to 25 March 2021. We apologise for any inconvenience caused. If you
have already registered to attend, please be assured that your registration
will be transferred and we will be in touch with joining instructions.

About the webinar

This is the first webinar in the Quarterly Webinar Series of the Joint
Knowledge Transfer Framework for Food Standards and Food Safety Analysis,
which is a cross-government project (funded by Defra, FSA, FSS and the
Government Chemist) aimed at disseminating knowledge from government funded
research to stakeholders to support UK laboratory capability and promote best
practice in food safety and standards analysis.

The webinar will take place on 25 March 2021, 15:00 (GMT) and will be
presented by Dr Timothy Wilkes. Dr Wilkes has over 20 years’ experience in
the field of genetic research in academic and industrial sectors. He has
extensive knowledge and expertise in the use of microarrays and qPCR
technology for applications ranging from cancer diagnostics and functional
gene analysis to food authenticity.

The webinar will be introduced by Selvarani Elahi MBE, Deputy Government
Chemist.

The webinar will be followed by a Q&A session. The Q&A panel will include Tim
Wilkes, Malcolm Burns, LGC and Ivan Bartolo, Sea Fish Industry Authority. The
event will be chaired by Mark Woolfe, Food Authenticity Network.

Further resources

The training materials developed through this framework are available on:

For more information about the work of the Government Chemist please contact:
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This event will now include a Q&A session with a panel of experts.
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Ofsted inspections to be done remotely

We have reviewed our plans for the inspections of schools, early years and
further education, which were due to begin next week. In light of a change in
emphasis from the government and clear advice to ‘act as if you have the
virus’ over the next few weeks, we have decided that all planned inspection
activity will be carried out remotely until March 8 at the earliest.

We have sought regular advice from Public Health England and we remain
satisfied that our planned on-site activity would be safe and appropriate
under current restrictions. However, the new government messages and the
practical challenges of deploying inspectors across England have prompted
this change.

Remote inspections of schools and further education providers will begin from
25 January, with a particular focus on how well children and learners are
being educated remotely. We will inspect schools rated ‘inadequate’ or
‘requires improvement’ as planned, but we will also follow up on complaints
raised by parents across all grades of school in order to resolve issues. As
these inspections will not involve an on-site visit, they will be unable to
cover the full scope of a monitoring inspection. We will publish details of
the inspection process shortly.

We will continue to undertake on-site inspections if we have immediate
concerns – for example about safeguarding, the leadership of a school or a
failure to provide education to children.

It is not possible to provide the necessary level of assurance of early years
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providers without an on-site inspection of the premises, so early years
assurance visits will be paused until March 8 at the earliest.

We will continue with our vital regulatory work in early years and children’s
social care. This work will sometimes require on-site visits, which will be
risk-assessed based on the nature of the premises and the urgency of the
work.
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Updated dates to clarify that we will carry out planned inspection work
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Working together to achieve the clean
energy transition

Secretary-General Guterres, Ministers, friends.

It is an absolute honour to join you all to mark the 75th anniversary of the
United Nations.

In a year which is going to be momentous for progress on tackling climate
change.

And no organisation has done more to bring countries together to tackle the
threat of climate change than the United Nations.

And I want to thank the Secretary-General for his continued and incredibly
decisive leadership on this issue.

And also I want to thank all of you, who have contributed to today’s
discussion, for your leadership.

We have had some brilliant contributions today and I wanted to give just a
few examples.

We’ve heard about Nigeria connecting five million homes with solar power.

We’ve heard about Ethiopia expanding energy access across through off-grid
renewables.
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We’ve heard about Germany phasing out coal and doubling climate finance.

We’ve heard about Spain legislating for net zero and supporting a just
transition.

Of course, the African Development Bank supporting transformational projects
across the continent.

And I think what this shows is that it is absolutely vital that we continue
to work together in this way collaboratively.

Because tackling the climate crisis requires a truly global effort.

Rising sea levels, heatwaves, mega storms and droughts – these do not respect
borders and frontiers.

And that is why we need everyone to play their part.

Whether it is Governments, or regions and development banks, business,
investors, and civil society.

We all understand that a truly global effort to respond to a global crisis.

As you have heard from our Italian partners, we are putting climate action at
the heart of the international agenda this year.

Through our work on COP26 and also our respective G7 and G20 presidencies.

And it is why a key goal of my COP26 Presidency is enhancing international
collaboration, which is vital..

This is needed to deliver the transition required in mitigation, adaptation
and finance.

And I have said it before, and I say it once again.

The golden thread of climate action must be woven through every international
gathering that we have this year.

By working together, we can innovate faster, create economies of scale, and
strengthen incentives for investment.

But we will only access those gains, by tailoring our approach to each
challenge or sector.

That is why I welcome the IEA’s excellent plans for a Net Zero roadmap.

Setting out what must be done in each sector, to reach net zero by 2050.

It is why I am proud to work with Germany, Italy, Morocco and other friends
on Mission Innovation.

Speeding up clean energy innovation.



And it is why our COP26 campaigns are focussing global efforts on five
critical challenges:

Nature, finance, adaptation, transport, and, of course in the context of our
discussion today, energy.

We all know that the power sector exemplifies the benefits of collaboration.

The IEA, and our friend Fatih Birol, tell us that the global transition to
clean power must move at least four times faster than the current pace, if we
are to keep our Paris targets within reach.

And we must do so in a way that is fair to all, whilst increasing access to
electricity around the world.

Of course, action from individual states is vital.

Ethiopia’s have had a recent deal for a 100 mega-watt wind farm.

Or Morocco’s Noor Solar Complex – the world’s largest concentrated solar
plant.

Our efforts in this area reinforce one another.

And they allow us to make progress faster.

Civil society has helped build support for clean power in many countries.

As we’ve heard, economies of scale have reduced costs for everyone.

Solar and wind power costs have fallen by 28% and 15% respectively, each time
global deployment has doubled.

Together, we can build on these gains.

And support the transition in developing countries.

Bringing the economic and environmental benefits of clean, resilient,
affordable power to people around the world.

It is an absolute pleasure to work with all of you here to achieve this.

With Ethiopia, Germany, Italy, and Senegal, and others, the UK is a member of
the Powering Past Coal Alliance, driving that move away from coal.

And as part of our COP26 campaign on clean power, the UK has launched the
Energy Transition Council.

I am incredibly grateful to the brilliant Damilola Ogunbiyi for co-chairing
the group, it’s making a big, big difference.

And of course all of you here for taking part.

Thank you so much!



The Council brings together political, financial and technical leaders in the
global power sector.

And works with business and civil society, to accelerate the move from coal
to clean power, in a way that is fair to all.

And to improve the international support to developing countries.

So friends, I say this to you – by working together, we can achieve the clean
energy transition, at the scale and pace that is actually required, whilst
protecting jobs and livelihoods.

If I can say this to us all, this is our moment in history to make those
vital, decisive and positive choices, so that we can protect the future of
our planet and our peoples.

So let’s continue to work together, to bring the benefits of clean,
affordable and resilient power to the world.

And I give you my pledge, we will do everything we can together to see
success at COP26.


